
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JANUARY 28, 2014 
 

Item 20, Report No. 1, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on January 28, 2014. 
 
 
 
20 WARD 2 – PROPOSED PURCHASE OF WOODLOT 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Councillor Carella, dated January 14, 2014: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 

Submitted by Councillor Tony Carella 
 

Whereas, the approved residential development known as the Ravines of Rainbow Creek---
located north of Langstaff Road and west of the CP rail line---will eventually include a public 
playground and extensive public open space including storm water management ponds, railway 
buffer berms, and the banks of Rainbow Creek, as indicated in the attached plan; and 
 
Whereas, a small, soon to be landlocked woodlot owned by CP Rail abuts the playground area; 
and 
 
Whereas, the addition of the aforementioned woodlot to the inventory of open space would 
greatly enhance the level of public amenities in the local community; 
 
Now therefore be it resolved, that the Manager, Real Estate, be directed to obtain an appraisal 
of the value of the CP parcel, to determine whether the addition of these lands to the inventory of 
public space in the immediate area can be effected at a reasonable cost to the municipality. 

 
Attachments 
 
• Map 1 
• Map 2 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


